

CHARLES MARTIN DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Gregory S. Lubeck, P.E., Deputy Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

March 10, 2023

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for an FY23 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects

Incentive Grant for The University of Kentucky Research Foundation (UKRF).

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of an FY23 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for The University of Kentucky Research Foundation (UKRF) in the amount of \$35,000.00.

Purpose of Request

Grant funds to be used to support a five-year plan for strategic improvement of the stormwater infrastructure across 813 acres and three watersheds through the development of a Stormwater Improvement Feasibility Study. The study will be conducted to benefit overall water quality and quantity on the campus and surrounding community. The primary deliverable of the study will be a professional recommendation building upon the existing strategic plans for stormwater management. The project also includes evaluating the potential for educational opportunities including programming and curriculum based on selected projects from the study.

Project Cost in FY23 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY 2023 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$35,000.00.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 - 303204 - 3373 - 78112 - WQINCENTIVE_23 - WQ_GRANT

Martin/Albright

